

Perviontinued

Consider
some of their
blessings,
challenges,
and needs.

- ► The Peruvian synod has some dozen pastors and vicars. They have been on their own since we in the ELS brought our last missionary home five years ago. They are still young in the ministry and deeply desire ongoing online meetings and in-person visits with the Board for World Outreach for encouragement and counsel.
- ▶ The Peruvian church has a half dozen active churches in Lima, another four in the mountain villages (like Chiquián) served by near-retirement age, Pastor Fidel Convercio, another in the coastal city of Chimbote, another in the World Heritage Inca city of Cajamarca, and four churches in the jungle communities. They are faithfully served by pastors and vicars, some of whom must support themselves with full-time secular work in order to be able to serve their flocks.
- ▶ The church has three schools, two in Lima and one in the jungle. Two of them, Jesús Redentor in Lima and Louis Terry in the jungle, have had to shut down this school year to meet increasing government regulations. The two schools plan to reopen next year after making the required updates. The school that remains open, Martín Lutero in Lima, has grown to the point that it needs to expand its classroom space.
- ▶ The eight jungle seminary students continue to grow under the seminary professors, Pastors Segundo Gutiérrez, and Andres Robles. The jungle students make an arduous trip by foot and rustic riverboat to the river city of Yurimaguas and then by crowded bus to the jungle city of Tarapoto for classes. In order to provide a less arduous journey for the jungle students, a new property and building is being sought in the river city of Yurimaguas.

We thank God for the treasure of our sister church which Jesus has unearthed in Peru by the preaching and teaching of the Gospel. Your prayers and your continued support are greatly appreciated by our Peruvian brothers and sisters.

Pastor Timothy Bartels











News From Other Mission Fields

In-person worship and visits to homes have resumed. Nonetheless, some still stay at home for fear of Covid. The training of two men for ministry continues through online instruction.

India The pastors continue their work of reaching out to the villages. Several building projects are ready to be completed that will provide homes for worship and will help in the training of future workers. Although severe flooding has occurred, especially in the eastern part of the nation, it appears that none of our contacts has been injured and property damage has not been severe.

Novea The Korean pastors continue to seek new locations for outreach and work with the leaders of their churches to develop programs to better serve the people.

studies. Work continues with a new evangelism and apologetics center in a historic part of Old Town Riga. The pastors continue to seek ways to serve displaced persons from Ukraine who have settled in the area.

Czechia Summer activities are wrapping up for Martin Luther School. A Vacation Bible Study took place in July. Other outreach opportunities are being explored.

Laper are helping the workers in the Gift of Life program to serve the needs of persons displaced by the war. At least two of the counseling centers are open and providing services and relief to displaced persons. The medical and dental mobile clinics continue looking for ways of offering their services. The Ukraine Crisis Fund continues to provide humanitarian aid and continues to receive your gifts and offerings.

How Can You Help?

ray for each of the mission fields, for the national pastors of these churches as well as for the members of their congregations to remain faithful in their homelands that often do not welcome the Gospel of Jesus Christ. Pray for these Christian brothers and sisters who often do not have the kind of medical care and government help that is available to most of us in the United States. May the Lord continue to care for them and strengthen their faith. May God work all these challenges for the good of his people, as he has promised.

or regular donation for the work in the vacious fields. Every field, and some more than others, have many needs where God's people can provide much needed assistance. You may designate a gift to a particular field or project on the memo line of a check. You may also go to els.org and click on "Donate" in the top banner on the right-hand side.

For more information, please contact us in any of the following ways:

Board for World Outreach 6 Browns Court, Mankato, MN 56001

website: els.org/our-work-together/world-outreach/

Rev. Thomas A. Heyn, Administrator (608) 335-4612 theyn@blc.edu

